CDC Meeting Minutes
April 28, 2020
Via Skype

Present: Tom Teper, Peg Burnette, Tim Cole, Esra Coskun, George Gottschalk, Sara Holder, Cindy Ingold, Jenny Johnson, Kit Condill, Kyle Rimkus, Wendy Shelburne, Jennifer Teper, Sarah Williams

Absent: Matt Roberts

Note Taker: Wendy Wolter

Agenda
Tom opened the meeting asking for additions or changes to the agenda.  Agenda approved.

FY20 Budget and Status – George
George – We have been gathering invoices as quickly as possible and getting them to Chad for payment.  I will be getting good numbers together for the end of the year for everyone and will send them out.
Tom – Currently, we are showing approximately 1.5 M cash balance, 1.0 M balance for commitments for licenses, one and two item orders, various monographs, etc.  A lot has happened regarding shipping because of COVID19 – meaning that some items are being delayed. In other cases, we are processing invoices, but not physically processing print books. We have approval from Campus to pay as much as we can, and rollover unused funds to FY21.  In the end, we anticipate spending out all the state money. As you know, all the campus funding that we receive for collections is in one Banner fund; we subdivide it in Voyager. Once Voyager shuts down, we will continue to pay some larger invoices out of Banner. But, with the permission to roll over funding, we estimated that we will rollover between approximately 500K – 1 M. I anticipate that it will be toward the low end of that figure. 
George – Updates will show up tomorrow.  Currently, we show 509K free balance, 1.2 M cash balance, and a commitment of 700K.
Tom – These numbers are down from last week.  We are moving in the right direction. In fact, we are ahead of where we have been in past years at this point. 

FY21 Budget – Tom
Tom – We have not received any news that FY21 will be any different than what we were told.  We still have a commitment from the provost to cover inflation costs as far as we know.

Esra – I have saved the last updated spreadsheet to the G: drive.   The spreadsheet is in the G: drive – Collections Info>FY21 Budget. The latest draft is not 100% complete. 
Tom – I have been looking at the general funds where we have rolled over money in past years.  I will be talking to fund managers about the possibility of reclaiming this money to put into the inflation pool.  Even though everything currently looks fine for FY21, I think we need to be prepared for a flat budget or reductions in FY22 as well.  We have been trying to build the inflation fund for a few years now.  We have about 2/3 of what we project needing in a given year.  If anyone would like to have a conversation about this, please contact me.  For FY21, the word that I have received is to assume that we are okay.  FY22 will likely involve a serious conversation’s that we should consider starting.
Jennifer – From a Preservation perspective, we are already having discussions.

ILS Information – Update – George
George – Stephanie Baker has been doing a lot of work in the background.  We have had conversations with GOBI and Ebsco. We are already being impacted by CARLI, with a two-day shut down.  We have been able to run one successful EDI for Ebsco.
Wendy – The implementation group has been working on a lot of stuff.  The training group meets often.  Most function and training are taking place.  The Primo group meets every Thursday, but we will lose access on May 22nd.  We will be using a sandbox version after that.  Lots of work is being done in Primo and Easy Search.  We are brainstorming about how to make a short video for training.  We are trying to set up link resolver which is the replacement for SFX.  It has been difficult to find a test site.  Bill Mischo and I are working on this.  Databases will be removed on May 8th to extract SFX data.  SFX should exist until October, but no updates can be added.  Vufind links will have to link to Primo.

General Updates – Tom
The BTAA Oxford University Press project still exists, and we are preparing some evaluative materials for the Deans.  The group has heard back from six member partners, and half of the non-member partners have not responded.

Proquest Access and Build – We are almost half-way through this three-year project.  There is data regarding materials that have been requested, used, and accessed.  I will be contacting division coordinators for feedback.

In looking forward to fall 2020, and Spring 2021, we know that much content has moved to electronic access.  We need to be forward thinking about what is possible in terms of a resurgence of Covid-19 in the fall or spring and, consequently, what more we can be doing for fall courses.  I will ask Subject Selectors to reach out to faculty regarding needs for fall instruction.  We may need to purchase more online materials or electronic versions of materials that we have currently only in print. The Library has been successful meeting most of the requests because of what we have online, but there are gaps. All the Cambridge books that I purchased a while back were e-books that duplicated print holdings with turn-aways recorded. Usage data is up 20%. I would like for you to be thinking about anything we can do to help with next year that would be smart forward thinking.

Esra – There has been a 20% increase for journals only.  E-book usage is up 46%.  Current April data shows even higher usage for journals and e-books.  I will send a link showing all this data once the April numbers are confirmed.

Updates
Acquisitions – No updates.
E-Resources – We are ordering e-books for anyone who needs them.  I have ordered 35 since Monday.  Please reach out to me if you need anything.
Preservation Services – The BTAA Preservation office is trying to wrap their heads around the physical collection.  Hopefully, we will develop a baseline minimum for collections once we are back in the building.  There are lots of heads looking and planning.



